Meeting of the Board of Commissioners of the Iberia 
Economic Development Authority
 met on Friday, September 29, 2023 at 7:30 a.m. at 

101 Burke Street, New Iberia, LA  70560
The meeting was called to order by Chairman Cecil Hymel and the roll was called for.
Members Present: Caymen Crappell, Fran Henderson, Damon Migues, Bart Romero, Cecil Hymel
Others Present: Michael Tarantino, Evelyn Ducote, Jeff Simon
Public Comments: None
Mr. Hymel asked the Commissioners to review the August, 2023 meeting minutes. On a motion by Damon Migues, seconded Cayman Crappell, the minutes were unanimously approved.

Mr. Hymel asked the Commissioners to review the financials for the month of August, 2023. On a motion by Fran Henderson, seconded by Damon Migues, the financials for the month of August, 2023 were unanimously approved.
Mr. Hymel asked Mr. Tarantino to provide an update on the projects IEDA is working on. Mr. Tarantino stated that the BioInnovation Center with UL Lafayette is moving along. Noted that UL had the project in design phase. Stated we were in the process of applying for Capital Outlay funds for this upcoming legislative session. Reported on the status of the option agreement he was working on to secure property to expand the business park. Reported that the First Solar USA-5 project was in the process of securing all the agreements needed with Parish Government, the Iberia Parish Airport Authority and other governmental entities. Mr. Simon said he and Jason Akers were working through the parts of the PILOT agreement as outlined in the project schedule, and they were waiting for costs for the water treatment plant to draft a proposed agreement between IEDA and First Solar. Mr. Simon also stated that the next step is for IEDA to develop a draft development agreement with First Solar. Mr. Tarantino noted we were waiting for a cost estimate from LAWCO to move their existing water line to accommodate First Solar’s construction footprint. Mr. Tarantino noted that the First Solar groundbreaking went very well, and First Solar was extremely happy with the event.
On a motion by Damon Migues, seconded by Caymen Crappell, passed by unanimous vote, the meting was adjourned. The next regular meeting of the IEDA Board of Commissioners will be held on Friday, October 27, 2023 at 7:30am at the offices of the IDF. 
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